

**MINUTES OF THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN CORE  
STEERING GROUP MEETING  
Held in the Tourist Information Centre, Fore Street, East Looe  
On Wednesday 21<sup>st</sup> November 2018 at 7pm**

**REPORT TO COUNCIL**

**PRESENT**

Chairman – Cllr Toms  
Cllr Mrs E Hannaford  
Mr S Besford-Foster – Planning Support  
Cllr Mrs V Sullivan  
Cllr Mr J Lundy  
Mr J Spreckley – Looe Development Trust

**IN ATTENDANCE**

Town Clerk – Mrs A Frith

		<b>ACTIONS</b>
<b>67.</b>	<b><u>APOLOGIES</u></b> Apologies were received from Dr L Harrison.	
<b>68.</b>	<b><u>TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING 23<sup>rd</sup> OCTOBER 2018</u></b> Mr Spreckley proposed that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 23 <sup>rd</sup> October 2018 be approved, seconded by Cllr Toms it was: <b><u>RESOLVED</u></b> Unanimously to approve the Minutes of 23 <sup>rd</sup> October 2018.	
<b>69.</b>	<b><u>MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 23<sup>rd</sup> OCTOBER 2018</u></b> .1 <u>Ref Min No: 59.1.1 – Passmore Edwards Visit</u> Mr Besford-Foster passed details of the contact to Cllr Toms. .2 <u>Ref Min No: 60 – Draft Evidence Base</u> Mr Besford-Foster had forwarded this to Dr Harrison and Mr Gamblin and they have responded with their comments.	
<b>70.</b>	<b><u>FINALISING CONSULTATION DRAFT</u></b> Mr Besford-Foster had provided a document which included all comments on the Plan from Dr Harrison, Mr Gamblin and Looe Strategy Group which was circulated to the Group. Mr Besford-Foster stated that we do have some issues with the evidence base around renewable energy and sustainability, we can't ignore the impact of climate change. Drainage and rainwater harvesting were also discussed and Cllr Toms informed that S W Water are working on diverting some of the rainwater into the river, Mr Besford-Foster will research this. Concerns have been raised regarding small workshop provision and there was much discussion regarding the Barratt Homes land. Mr Spreckley stated that the housing figure is different in the Local Plan to the figure for the housing need, we need more	SBF to research SWW project.



75.	<p><b><u>TIMESCALE</u></b> This is not yet known.</p>	
76.	<p><b><u>MATTERS FOR FURTHER DISCUSSION</u></b> Mr Besford-Foster informed that the Liskeard NHP had been through the Referendum and although the turnout was only around 20% of voters, 90+% were in agreement with it.</p>	
77.	<p><b><u>DATE FOR NEXT MEETING</u></b> To be arranged.</p> <p><b>The Meeting closed at 8.30pm</b></p>	

Signed .....

Date .....